
BUDGET ESTIMATES 2014-2015 
QUESTIONS TAKEN DURING HEARING 

Office of Local Government 
             

QUESTION 

 

 

ANSWER: 

The Office of Local Government will examine such declarations when a complaint is received. 

The Office of Local Government has received complaints about 2 councillors breaching the special 
disclosure provisions of section 451 of the Act. As one of these matters is still under investigation it 
would not be appropriate to comment further. 

QUESTION 

 

ANSWER: 

The Office of Local Government has received complaints about 2 councillors breaching the special 
disclosure provisions of section 451 of the Act. It is not appropriate for the Office to provide 
information about the complaints that it manages, particularly as one of these matters is still under 
investigation. 

 

QUESTION: 

1 
 



 

ANSWER: 

The Office of Local Government wrote to the Mayor of Sutherland Shire Council on 9 December 
2013 to inform the Council of the outcome of its preliminary enquiries into complaints received 
about the administration of the Council. The content of that letter was published in a Mayoral 
minute at Council’s meeting of 16 December 2013 and is available in the Council Minutes section of 
the Sutherland Shire Council’s website. 

A copy of that letter is provided hereunder: 
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QUESTION 

 

ANSWER 

I am advised that an Officer of the Office of Local Government contacted the Council to ascertain 
whether it was proposing to administer the by-election for the Lord Mayor itself or engage the NSW 
Electoral Commissioner to administer it. At that point, no decision had been made.  

Darren Bark | Chief of Staff 

 

5 
 


